“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


January 2010
Current News & Items of Interest:

Informal Vendor List: Several HOA members have ask and suggested that the HOA generate an informal list of vendors who the homeowners might find helpful of those who "they" might recommend to help do anything for their houses, i.e., roofers, landscapers, plumbers, etc.  If you have had good experiences and would recommend a vendor(s) to your neighbor, please forward information about the vendor(s) and their specialty to Jim Casey (teamcon@rcn.com).  Jim has volunteered to put together an informal list and make it available to our HOA members.    
Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force: The next meeting is scheduled for January 28.  A summary of that meeting will be provided via separate website posting due to the late January timing of the meeting.   

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its January meeting on January 11th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Quick recap of BOD discussion items follow:

· Budget concerns including HOA Reserve requirements.  BOD highlighted the need to document all aspects of how the HOA Reserve was developed and validated.

· Reviewed ARB process and approved 2010 ARB membership, as follows: Joe Bilik (Chair & primary member); Kathleen Renault (primary member); Joe Wilson (primary member); Ernie Hubbard (alternate member); & Christie Cornetta (alternate member).    
· White wall/fence discussions continue as research and preparation actions are accomplished prior to planned community-wide special HOA meeting.  

· Discussed need to reestablish a community "Neighborhood Watch Group" to coordinate and distribute timely security related information.  (FYI: East Beach's Neighborhood Watch Group has been active and has passed on recent security incidents involving their residents.  BBP needs an active group to coordinate and facilitate such information exchanges.) 
· Acknowledged the formation of a BBP Decorations Club that will focus its efforts on enhancing our front entrance throughout the year.  BOD approved a budget of $250 to support their efforts.

· Several HOA members volunteered to help our community transition into the electronic information age by evaluating several electronic mediums for information transfers, e.g. twitter.  

The February BOD meeting will begin at 7 PM on February 15th --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  


Club Updates:


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes' January 5th meeting was hosted by Susan Epperly.  The next Bunco Babes meeting will be hosted by Shirley Peele on February 2nd.   


Decorations Club: No report this month.  However, the Decorations Club has provided plans to decorate the community's front entrance several times during the year.  Current members of the club include: Margaret Aunchman; Sandy Danoto; Debbie Paine; and Lisa Bilik.

Social Club: No report this month.
Volunteers Needed:

Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members. 
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